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Greetings from the Executive Director of the Research Center

The COVID-19 pandemic has finally calmed down, and our university has
returned to regular face-to-face classes for the first time in three years from the
school year 2023 fully. Our research center, established with the aim of becoming
a core center for media and communication research in the Chubu region, has
already entered its eighth year. We are very happy to be able to fully resume face-
to-face research cooperation and collaboration this year, while taking online
advantages we have enjoyed during this time as appropriate.

The international community was to experience a critical situation in 2022 with
the Russian invasion of Ukraine. In the same year, the Center hosted the 7th The
Professional Lecture "Global Digital, Next-Generation Communications, and
Connectivity: Economic Cooperation and Security in the Indo-Pacific" (February
18,2022, online). Mr. Shigeki Takizaki, Assistant Chief Cabinet Secretary, served
as keynote speaker, and distinguished experts from within and outside the
university participated in the discussion. He gave an overview of the "Free and
Open Indo-Pacific (FOIP)" policy initiated by the Japanese government and its
importance in the midst of a shaky international order following the COVID-19
pandemic and the tensions in Europe arising at the time. He stressed the
importance of further strengthening economic cooperation with countries in the
Indo-Pacific region, which was expected to become a global growth center, in
order to promote the stable development of Japan and the region. The timing of
the Lecture was amidst the tense situation, when Russian troops gathered on the
Ukrainian border and concerns over their invasion were arising; thus it was held
only by connecting the offices of the Prime Minister's Office since Mr. Takizaki
was not able to leave Tokyo due to the set circumstances. The fact that the
invasion occurred a few days later was not even anticipated at the planning stage
of this lecture.

The 7th International Public Lecture (June 21, 2022) was also held face-to-face.
Professor Timothy Marjoribanks at Swinburne University of Technology
(Australia) was invited to speak on “Contesting Innovation: News media,
technology, and the organization of media work”. Professor Marjoribanks is a
world-renowned researcher on News Corporation, a media conglomerate, and his

lecture focused on an international joint research project funded by the Australian
Research Council (ARC) on changes in the working environment of journalists
and other media industry workers in the wake of technological innovation.
Although the Lecture was given only in English without English-Japanese
interpretation, the Lecture was fully packed with participants of the faculty
members, graduate and undergraduate students at the School of Informatics of
Nagoya University as well as researchers and students from neighboring
universities such as Nanzan University. We are grateful to any parties involved
for the help we received to make this Lecture to happen face-to-face under the
circumstances that still limit certain events. We are also pleased to able to hold
the event, which also served to fulfill our purpose and responsibility of this
research center, which aims to be a core center for media and communication
research.

In addition, in 2022, the GMRC launched a new initiative. We have decided to
publish the "Global Media Research Center Paper Series" (GMRC Paper Series)
online with a small number of paper editions. In order to disseminate the research
results of the various research projects undertaken at the Research Center. For
details, please refer to the article. We will publish papers, research notes, research
papers, working papers, etc. in Japanese or English, so please keep your eyes
peeled for more information in the future.

Starting 2023, our university are now able to fully hold face-to-face meetings
and travel domestically and internationally as before, and we have immediately
started preparations to co-hold a symposium in October, in cooperation from a
think tank in Tokyo. The COVID-19 has taught all of us how valuable the
academic activities had been that we had enjoyed before the pandemic. Looking
forward, we will do our best, and we are always thankful for your continued
support and understanding in the future.

Prof. Toshiya Nakamura, Ph.D.

Executive Director, the Global Media Research Center
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@ Professional Lecture on Global Digital, Next-Generation

Communications, and Connectivity in the Indo-Pacific

The Center hosted the 7th The Professional Lecture "Global Digital, Next-
Generation Communications, and Connectivity: Economic Cooperation and
Security in the Indo-Pacific" (February 18, 2022, online). Following opening
remarks by Professor Masato Edahiro, Dean of the Graduate School of
Informatics, Mr. Shigeki Takizaki, Assistant Chief Cabinet Secretary and
Deputy Director General of the National Security Bureau, served as keynote
speaker, and distinguished experts from within and outside the university
participated in the discussion. He gave an overview of the "Free and Open Indo-
Pacific (FOIP)" policy initiated by the Japanese government and its importance
amid a shaky international order following the COVID-19 pandemic and the
tensions in Europe arising at the time. He stressed the importance of further
strengthening economic cooperation with countries in the Indo-Pacific region,
which was expected to become a global growth center, in order to promote the
stable development of Japan and the region.

The timing of the Lecture was amidst the tense situation, when Russian troops
gathered on the Ukrainian border and concerns over their invasion were arising;
thus it was held only by connecting the offices of the Prime Minister's Office
since Mr. Takizaki was not able to leave Tokyo due to the set circumstances.
The fact that the invasion occurred a few days later was not even anticipated at
the planning stage of this lecture.

Following his remarks, prominent experts made presentations on the topic:
Professor Koichi Ishikawa, an expert on Southeast Asia at the Institute of Asian
Studies of Asia University; Professor Shuya Hayashi, a leading expert on
international economic law and information law at Nagoya University; and
Associate Professor Minao Kukita, an expert in information philosophy and
technological philosophy at Nagoya University, and Professor Toshiya
Nakamura, Executive Director of GMRC.

Professor Ishikawa pointed out the importance of the ASEAN countries in the
FOIP and stressed Japan should take their positions in the FOIP into
consideration, as they have strong economic ties not only with the US but also
with China. He stressed the importance of promoting economic partnerships
while considering the position of these countries. Professor Shuya Hayashi in
a discussion entitled "Necessary perspectives for multilateral cooperation under
the digital economy", stated that in strengthening economic relations with these
countries, "fair competition" tends to be favored over "free competition" and
that there is a background of anxiety about the collapse of values other than
efficiency, and that this may be the reason for the unease behind the fear of "fair
competition" rather than "free competition". He also stressed the need to
conclude digital trade agreements, as the development of the digital economy
may result in different laws applying to the same service provided to Japanese
consumers from within the country and from outside.

Associate Professor Minao Kukita reviewed the history of the Internet up to
its birth and stressed the importance of how to reconcile a comprehensive vision
with the needs of the field. The importance of the Internet is how to reconcile
a big vision with the needs of the field. He argued that academia has an
important role to play with regard to international cooperation in information
technology, and that the key to this is, first of all, mutual free and vigorous
human exchange, and that it is essential to be willing to give consideration to
research that may not seem useful at first glance.

Professor Toshiya Nakamura of international relations, said that while it is
welcome that the FOIP originating in Japan is being widely discussed on a
global scale and on its way to becoming a reality with support of US, Australia,
India, UK, France, Germany and EU, there are a variety of political systems in
the Indo-Pacific countries, and it is important to deepen discussions and mutual
understanding rather than unilaterally imposing values such as liberal
democracy. He pointed out the importance of careful and detailed discussions,
as a hasty approach could lead to a backlash.

More than 120 attendees in Japan and abroad included prominent scholars
such as Professor Kazuya Takeda of Information Technology at Nagoya
University, Professor Motoko Shuto of Southeast Asian Studies at Tsukuba
University, Professor Koji Fukuda of International politics at Waseda
University and Dr. Senjo Nakai, Lecturer of Media Studies at Thammasat
University.
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" Contesting

®How Media Industries have been transformed with
Innovation and Change of News Production:
International Public Lecture by Prof. Marjoribanks

The 7th International Public Lecture of the GMRC was held on 21st June 2022,
featuring Professor Timothy Marjoribanks at Swinburne University of
Technology, Australia, who spoke on "Contesting Innovation: News media,
technology, and the organization of media work".

Moderated by Professor Toshiya Nakamura, Executive Director of the
Research Center, Professor Marjoribanks' lecture looked back on the history of

y

innovation and change in the field of news production, and the history of media
work and depicted this as a continuous process of disruption. As an example,
he explained the management of innovation at News Corporation, a global
media conglomerate. In addition, Professor Marjoribanks also explained his
research project funded by ARC or the Australian Research Council, he is
engaged in to clarify how redundancies have been made in Australian media
organizations.

Following his remarks, discussions included about a question on possible
cooperations by media organizations for the research, especially in terms of the
sensitive issue of redundancy and the backgrounds of the researchers involved
in the project. Professor. Marjoribanks explained how he has explained several
times to the media organizations that the purpose of the project is not to expose
something, but to identify, as a researcher in the social sciences, the processes
that have driven such social changes for getting cooperations from them. As for
the background of the researchers involved in the project, Professor.
Marjoribanks explained not only scholars, but also prominent journalists and
former journalists joined the project. The lecture was supported by Grant-in-
Aid for Scientific Research (A) ‘An interdisciplinary exploration of new
information literacies in the post-truth era’.

Although the Lecture was given only in English without English-Japanese
interpretation, the Lecture was well attended by both the faculty and the
students: graduate and undergraduate students from Department of Social
Informatics, Department of Department of Cognitive and Psychological
Sciences, and Department of Complex Systems Science at the Graduate School
of Informatics, all of whom are cooperating researchers of the Research Center,
including Professor Minoru Karasawa of Social Psychology, Associate
Professor Minao Kukita of Information Philosophy, Associate Professor of
Fuminori Akiba of aesthetics, Associate Professor Nobuhiro Thara of Asian
Media Studies, Associate Professor Akiko Ogawa of Local Media Studies,
Associate Professor Akifumi Goto of Educational Technology and Associate
Professor Kazutoshi Sasahara of Computational Social Science, Tokyo Institute
of Technology. The room was fully packed with participants, including
researchers and graduate students from neighboring universities such as
Nanzan University, as well as graduate and undergraduate students at the
School of Informatics of Nagoya University. We would like to express our
sincere gratitude to Professor Marjoribanks and all those who attended the

event.
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@ The Global Media Research Center Paper Series (GMRC
Paper Series) launched in 2022

The Global Media Research Center Paper Series (GMRC Paper Series) was
launched in 2022 to publish the research results of various research projects
undertaken by the Research Center. The GMRC Paper Series include reports of
symposia and lectures organized by the Research Center, papers and research
notes by faculty members and researchers, research papers and working papers
in Japanese or English, and is published online.

The first issue is a report on the 7th The Professional Lecture ("Global Digital,
Next-Generation Communications and Connectivity - Economic Cooperation
and Security in the Indo-Pacific.") by Mr. Shigeki Takizaki, Assistant Chief
Cabinet Secretary and Deputy Secretary General of National Security

Secretariat. The report is available at the following URL.
https://global.si.i.nagoya-u.ac.jp/gmrc/journal/GMRC journal voll-2022 04.
pdf
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@ Donation of Books

The Global Media Research Center would like to
thank the Japan Press Research Institute (Tokyo, Chairman Yutaka Nishizawa)
for its complimentary copy of one book in FY2021 and four books in FY2022
edited and published by the Foundation.
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